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August 9, 2014
AGENDA:  Missouri Mid-South Conference Council Meeting


Objectives
· Objective 1: Board Orientation/Development to create better understanding of roles and work to be completed.
· Learn about each other

· Build sharing, trust and listening skills

· Clarity for our council work ahead (review of Orientation Notebook), Questions, Concerns
· Objective 2: Updates since June Conference Council Meeting
Attendees:
Conference Council members:  Alan Gatewood; Bill Seymour; Cindy Moeller; Carl Philips; Chase Peeple; 
Cindy Nuelle; David Mehl; David Rauch; Donna Smith-Pupillo; Joyce Bathke; Ken Ulmer; Laura Dierberg Ayers; Laura Mignerone; Les Kemp; Linda Stenger; Rhonda Stockglausner ; Rick Riedel; Steve Buchholz;
Staff: Allen Fluent; Dale Parson; Jeremy N. Force; Jeff Fulk
Consultant:  Mike Rohan (Rohan Group)

Absentees: Mark Ferbet, Sue Wagener, Cheryl Howard, Gus Elia, Judi Privitt, Wes Hurt
	When 
	August 9, 2014 -10 a.m. start time 

	Location 
	Columbia U.C.C. – 3201 Interstate 70 Dr NW, Columbia, MO 65202 
(Stadium Blvd. exit)

	What to Bring
	Open mind, documents posted on our Conference Council Secure Web Page, sack lunch and beverage


	
	Topic
	Presenter

	10:00 AM
	Welcome/Introductions/Devotional
	Joyce/Allen/Dale

	10:30 AM
	Sharing of Survey Results—Identify & expand understanding of talents, experience and resources of council members; identify needed skills and experiences for productive council work
	Mike Rohan

	11:15 AM
	Building Mutual Trust to Move Forward
	Mike Rohan

	noon
	Lunch
	All 

	12:45 PM
	Our Council Work Ahead-Roles (governance, standing committees, etc.)
	Mike, Allen, Joyce, Laura  

	2:00 PM
	Finance & Adm. Update
	Ken/Carl  

	2:30 PM
	Designated Conference Minister Update
	David

	2:45 PM
	Acting Conference Minister Update
	Allen 

	3:00 PM
	Vision Update
	Joyce

	3:05 PM
	Closing Prayer
	Dale-All 


Initial Questions:

Next Steps and Action Items

	Next Step/Action
	Who is Responsible?
	Deadline?

	Next CC meeting
	CC members
	Oct. 10-11 at Truman Hotel

	CAG
	CC members
	June 4-6 at Holiday Inn, Columbia

	Read through binder 
	CC members
	Oct. 10

	Make comments on DCM document
	CC members
	Aug. 18

	Read documents from Allen and be ready to discuss and possibly vote
	CC members
	Oct. 10

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


Other notes
Joyce welcomed everyone and there were introductions around the table.
Dale led the devotion and discussed “hovering in the middle zone of anxiety” as we start a new and eventful year in the life of our conference.  Members of the council shared ideas about what needs to be held onto as we move forward.
Mike Rohan led us in trust building activities. He handed out the results of the survey and we discussed how we can use the results to our benefit.  We discussed how we might “do business” with fewer meetings.  In small groups we discussed managing change, working in groups, and instilling leadership in volunteers.  Mike’s advice, “Always ask questions.”  The results of our discussions are in Mike’s report
Dale gave an update on CAG.  CAG is the responsibility of the CC. It will be held June 4-6 at the Holiday Inn in Columbia with Yvette Flunder.  Potential theme “Renew the Church, Renew Us, Renew Me.” Also have David Shoen introduce New Beginnings. Possibly have an Installation of the new DCM (if we are ready). Arrange schedule so that CC members can attend workshops.  Youth need to be involved in the planning. Youth are already involved in camping and youth events, maybe we need to just let that Idea go.
Laura led us through our new binder, roster of CC members, history, Habakkuk Project, Bylaws, Conflict of Interest Policy, Carbon Credit Program, Covenanted Ministries, Legal Duties.  Local and Wider Church both oversee covenanted ministries.  Covenanted ministries take on many forms with diverse needs. In October the standing committees will meet during the CC meeting. Leadership Development is doing a survey for the meeting today.  Thank you to Laura and Joyce for putting the binder together.
Ken gave the Finance and Administration update. There are no financial challenges at this time.  We have not had to dip into our unrestricted assets to make up what churches hold until the end of the year.  The camps are not the cause of the budget problems.  The conference itself is not earning its way. See Finance Committee Report. Ken discussed the ability of have long distance meetings using Google Hangout..  Ken is looking for Eastern Association to provide a person for the Completeness Review for Fiscal 2014.  The network server is being replaced at the Conference Office to update backup capabilities.  Our October meeting is going to be Oct. 10-11 at the Truman Hotel, Jefferson City (charge 64.00 to be paid by Council Members)
Ken from Finance and Administration moved to set our next meeting for Oct. 10-11 at the Truman Hotel in Jefferson City. Motion carried.  Registration details will be sent out once hotel is confirmed.  
David presented the Designated Conference Minister Search Committee report.  The draft conference profile was sent to all CC members prior to the meeting.  With CC input, the DCM Search Committee would like to have it finalized and sent to Cleveland by early fall.  CC members can share input at the Gmail address.
David moved to ask CC members to send comments to our Gmail address and then authorize the search committee to send completed document to Cleveland.  Motion carried.
The Gmail address is mmsdcmsearchteam@gmail.com

The budget amount is $15,000 for Search and Relocation. 
Ken/Steve moved and seconded that compensation for the DCM (salary and housing) should be within the range of current compensation for comparable conferences. Motion carried.
Allen gave the Conference Minister report.  The intern is Joshua Gibson.  Allen will not be at the next CC meeting. Look at the documents that Allen sent to us with the idea of eventually making a decision in Oct. Organizing Principles based on Discernment from Listening Conversations indicate that the Conference will be decentralized and staffed minimally. Ken suggested that we compensate our consultants rather than ask them to volunteer their time and resources. Donna Smith-Pupillo volunteered to help Allen look at Ministries.  Discussions on Standing Ministries and Covenanted Ministries will be held during our October meeting. 
Joyce gave update on the Vision Team. Vision Team has completed Listening Sessions and is now in the process of writing the Future Story and the strategic plan.  They would like to be on the agenda for each Fall Association Meeting to give an update.

Allen closed the meeting with scripture and prayer.
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